
May 20, 2022

ERGENCY

Dear Licensee:

On August 5, 2020, the Board of County Commissioners adopted a Resolution temporarily modifying 
Clark County Code § 8.20.020.385, which governs the permitting and operation of bartop slot machines 
in a tavern. The temporary Resolution permitted any tavern operating bartop slot machines as incidental 
to a tavern license to instead operate seven (7) or fewer stand-alone machines, provided that not more 
than fifteen (15) total gaming machines were operational in the establishment.

On May 19, 2022, Nevada Governor Steve Sisolak lifted all active declarations of emergency (DOE) 
pertaining to the Covid-19 pandemic. The August 5, 2020 temporary Resolution has therefore expired.
Please be advised that by July 31, 2022, all taverns must again comply with the applicable 
provisions of Clark County Code § 8.20.020.385 or be subject to enforcement action. 

Please feel free to contact Assistant Operations Manager, Andrew Renter, at ARenter@Clarkcountynv.gov
with any questions, comments or concerns.

Sincerely,

Vincent V. Queano, Director
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